Henra general meeting
Wednesday 7th March 2018

Number of people present; 34 members of Henra. 
In attendance; Chair, secretary, membership secretary, councillors,   
Apologies Chair. Chris Robin, Tony & Hazel Bayliss, Frances Summerfield, 
Police update – they failed to show
Councillor update
Question from the floor as to why the roundabout contractors have blocked one lane from Tuckton but the work isn’t due on the Tuckton Road yet so why in one lane there closed. 
The bridge is due to be closed from 30th March. Cllr Lawton will find out the full schedule of works and report back and also why Tuckton Lane is closed.  
Iford lane is due to be open this week. 
To measure the traffic impact including a traffic survey, this will include a traffic survey.  John Lambon requested that this is completed for next year once the work is completed. How will the success of the scheme be measured is unknown. 
Once the new tesco layby in place, it is hoped that there will be increased enforcement as many residents park on the yellow lines outside the store which exacerbates the congestion. 
It is not known whether there is a penalty cost invoked if the roundabout scheme is not finished on time. 
There was a complaint that the diversion is not suitable for buses and that there was not a wide spread of the works notifications to residents. 
It is hoped that the work will be finished by November. 
Questions about the path to the ferry which is being washed away due to flooding. Will this be replenished as part of the scheme, including any funds from Broadwaters. 
Broadwaters, this has been sold to McCarthy & stone. No planning application been submitted. 
Any preapplication is confidential.  John Lambon has concerns that planners may be favourable to any scheme that the applicant puts in prior to the public consultation. Henra has written in already as to the areas that Henra is concerned about and the matters to be mindful of including trees etc. 
A dog has been hit by a cyclist on the cycle path. 
A child has also been hit by a cyclist on the path. 
Request that a sign such as pedestrians have priority signs or some bumps to slow down cyclists to go in. This will be chased up by Henra once the letter has been received from R Skertern. We would prefer that this is addressed before the top surface go in. 
Furthermore, the surface appears to be coming away and/or going soft. Will this be addressed prior to the top surface going down. 
Matters arising. 
Correspondence
D1 bus. It is being looked at by the portfolio holder who is putting representation. 
Cycle path
Passing on thanks for council for their hard work. 
Future of Henra and AGM

Change to programme and John Beesley will be attending on weds 4th April
Andrew England and an update on planning applications and how the borough will be meeting their needs will be rearranged.   
Any other Business; 
R Skertern, fly tipping in Wick. Could he have an update on the most recent incidents & publicity and how the police are getting involved?
Our thanks
Meeting end at hours 20.49. 
